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     Residents surrounding a proposed housing development between Springlawn and Andrien roads are counting down the months before their fate is sealed.

     A preliminary decision may come in October from the Board of Supervisors on whether the Benson Companies can turn the land that used to be a Christmas tree farm at 186 Springlawn Road, listed on Philly Living Reality for $2,999,999, into 33 new homes.

     The $800,000-$1 million homes would lie on 39 acres total and about an acre apiece to the east of property developed by the Delaware County Prison and 930 feet southwest of the Concord-Thornbury Municipal Line, or a distance over twice one football field. 

     At the first public meeting to discuss project feasibility on August 14 at 7 p.m., about 50 residents spoke in protest against the cluster homes for various reasons.

     Poor visibility on Springlawn Road, a probable emergency access point, has Nancy Badel of 196 Springlawn Road worried—especially with what could be increased traffic and a less safe environment for her three children to ride bikes.

     “I can tell you when pulling out of my driveway you cannot see to the right nor to the left.

     “We have traffic from Glen Mills School,…from the prison,” she said. “Adding 34 more cars during rush hour morning and 42 in the evening will impact us even more.”

     Springlawn was also the site of a traffic study, done in May by Tony Dougherty of Traffic Planning and Design. He said he’s also a PennDOT contractor. 

     And based on the results, main access was determined to be from Andrien Road as “the site distance off of Springlawn Road does not meet the PennDOT minimum safe stopping distance for the speed that we measured it on Springlawn.” Andrien, which is compliant according to Dougherty earned a grade from A-B for best capacity at its intersection with Stoney Bank Road, among others.

      Several citizens, including Alicia Ominsky of 205 Andrien Rd., disagreed with the assessment.

    Noting its use as a freeway between Stoney Bank and Schoolhouse Roads, Ominsky warned of the danger from cars to kids “all along Andrien.”

     Aside from Andrien, which wasn’t even a site for a speed study but will have a “single cul-de-sac” to mitigate traffic, according to developer Bo Benson, Springlawn took a bad rap as well.

     Jerry Crosby, 6 Hitchcock Lane, and listed organizer of Concord Neighbors Network, received claps from the nearly 50 people in attendance after he asked why visibility is poorer on the Concord side of Springlawn and not the “fine” Thornbury side, which approximates the Thornbury Township Line.
     Diane Hieisserman of 150 Andrien Road said this: “Do you take into consideration how this road dips, because I live there and that’s pretty bad coming down that hill and then you have to watch somebody coming out…”

    Jim Brady, Chairman of the Board of Supervisors of Thornbury Township, took the viewpoint that opposite Hieisserman, that access should be made off Springlawn due to his concern with traffic on Andrien.

     As a method to correct this problem, the developer proposed an “alternative that is not our recommendation” at Springlawn--a right-in-right-out turn that will be examined by township engineers who have 90 days from the July 3 Board of Supervisors meeting to send letters of review to the Planning Commission.

     Other important issues addressed were   use of the sewer system along Andrien (in light of public water by Chester Water Authority and the fact costs allegedly range from $15,000 to $20,000 to tie in), water runoff from the development, open space, tearing down of the bought house at 105 Andrien for access from there to the development.

     “Please do not let this go through,” said 35-year resident and former Verizon engineer Dennis Donnelly of Mendenhall Drive, on the corner where it intersects Andrien, “because the people that are on Andrien and Mendenhall who moved out here years ago…do not want this, and I do not want…any access at all from this Benson project.”

     Maybe he’ll have his wish. 

     During the 90 days, according to Project Manager and Vice President of the Planning Commission Michael J. Kirlin who will act as liaison between the applicant and township, township “professionals” of the engineer, traffic engineer, fire marshal, Sewer Authority, Delaware County Planning Department, and Delaware County Conservation District) will also be responsible to send letters to the Planning Commission , who then has 90 days to give a decision to the Board of Supervisors.

     The meeting August 14 was only the beginning.

     “All the input today is being very seriously considered by the Planning Commission and the Board of Supervisors,” said Township Manager Robert J. Willert, who commanded the gavel in Chairman Dominic A. Pileggi’s usual position. “This is the first step in many steps this process has to go through. There’s a number of hoops they have to go through. No. 1 in the system is that your voice be heard before this goes any further, and that’s what were here to do. We’re here to get everybody’s opinion, all the issues on the table, so we can better shape this subdivision so its more consistent with the needs of our neighborhood. And your neighborhood.

     For sewer department and transportation meeting updates, visit http://www.twp.concord.pa.us. 

